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Food Security at Sabarimala to be given priority: 
Devaswom Board President 

 

The foods and drinks sold to devotees in Sabarimala should be checked and the 
authorities have to ensure quality, said Devaswom Board President A Padmakumar. He 
also directed the Food Safety authorities to check the quality of drinking water 
distributed in the kiosks on an everyday basis. 

President also said that the Sabarimala has become a place for certain mafia to exploit 
the devotees. This has to be strictly dealt with. Police should take action against such 
people. He also wanted the Forest officials to rehabilitate the wild pigs that posing threat 
to devotees. These pigs should be captured and properly rehabilitated. After the 
pilgrimage season, they should be freed, said the President.  He also wanted the 
surveillance of the Excise and Fire Force to be strengthened at Sabarimala. 

Board Member Adv N Vijayan, Executive Magistrate Anu S Nair, Special Officer Rajeev, 
Vigilance SP Bijoy were part. 
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BSNL to give full coverage at Pullumedu 

 

 BSNL will have a full range coverage at Pullumedu from this January. This has been 
done in the wake of the increase in the number of devotees here, said BSNL sub-
divisional engineer Jayaraj. A temporary tower will be established in the route and 
microwave medium will be used since the place has no cable connection. It is only up to 
Kunnar that the BSNL gives the signal. 13 towers have been made at Sabarimala so far 
by the BSNL. The re-charge facility has also been made at the BSNL Sannidhanam, 
Pamba, and Nilakkal offices. 
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